EMu Slice Test Meeting – minutes dd. Jan 16, 2006.
[Today is MLK day so apart from Jason all US labs were not online.]
· There was a discussion on the proposed numbering scheme for the DMB_CRATE value. Although no decision was made regarding the proposal it was concluded that a dbase mapping would still be required.

· Martin reported on the status of the production backplane test at 904. All 9 TMBs that were used at the SliceTest have been moved to B904 and plugged in the peripheral crate with the new production backplane. Besides the TMBs, 9 DMBs, a CCB, MPC and OSU-CC were mounted as well. A number of issues with the OSU-CC slowed the test down (running tmbtiming.exe on 5 out of 9 pairs took ~2½ hrs. It was decided to wait for Jinghua to do some further tests or otherwise switch back to the D360. [Ed. Note: on Tuesday the OSU-CC was swapped out in favor of the D360 after which all tests were successfully completed]

· Apart from the preparations for the peripheral backplane test work was done regarding the MPC-TMB test and first steps integrating the Local DAQ components in the test suite.
· New calibration data was taken for Oana. She also requested strip calibration data involving multiple charges. A set of wire data that was taken during that time may still have suffered from an ALCT bug in the raw hits readout of the 672 version. In the mean time, this bug got solved.

· Valeri Sytnik explained (for Valery Andreev) the gas status at SX5. Due to the fact the gas ran out at some point the chambers had to be flushed again before HV could be turned on. The estimate was that this would take a couple of days.

· Valeri and Petr reported on the HV status at the SliceTest. Due to a problem with the LV supply of the HV no high voltage is available to any slice test chamber. Alex M. and Petr are working to solve this. No ETA on when the HV will be back up.

· Valeri also mentioned the work on the emuDCS/e2p package. He updated it so it now works within the XDAQv3 framework too. FG will help Valeri updating the CSVS repository accordingly.
· A first version of a hyperdaq interface to the dcscontrol is available.

· FG mentioned that early this week the fibers for the YE+1 integration will be available and a DCS integration of the ME1/1-HV (and LV) with the SliceTest DCS would be appropriate. Vladimir will contact Valery and the ME1/1 DCS expert.

· Greg has written a first basic set of tests for the TMB, based on the original UCLA Fortran code. This code could be introduced to the Peripheral Core library at any time.
